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Wednesday, October 31, 2018

There is no pride in policing.

The police should not be allowed at the Pride parade. At least not yet.

Pride started as a protest against the police and their raids on Toronto bathhouses in the early 1980s. ACT was formed 35 years ago by a group of activists and allies from the LGBTQ community to fight for our lives and the lives of people living with HIV and AIDS. Pride became a platform where we expressed our resistance and our collective rage towards institutions that continued to discriminate against us, as men in our community were dying.  

We remember our history and our roots. We haven’t forgotten about the violence queer people – especially queer, trans, disabled, Black, Indigenous and other people of colour - have experienced and continue to experience today, including from the police. This is why ACT needs to express our disappointment with Pride Toronto. We believe that the decision to allow uniformed members of the Toronto Police Services to apply to march in the 2019 Pride Parade has been made prematurely and without meaningful consultation with the community. 

What improvements have the Toronto Police Services made over the past two years to establish a better relationship with the LGBTQ community? Let us not forget the bathhouse raids in 1981, the Pussy Palace raid in 2000 and Project Marie in 2016, when the police focused resources to arrest men in a Toronto park at the same time they were “expressing regret” for the bathhouse raids and dedicating a mural in the Church Street Village. Remember the missing and murdered members of our community including Sumaya Dalmar and Alloura Wells, Tess Richey, Selim Esen, Abdulbasir Faiza, Majeed Kayhan, Kirushna Kanagaratnam, Andrew Kinsman, Dean Lisowick, Soroush Mahmud and Skandaraj Navaratnam, whereby the police failed to respond to the community’s concerns.

Let’s also remember the HIV-phobic comment that was made by the police in 2017 when they tasered a man who was already restrained, while telling bystanders that “he’s going to spit in your face and you’re going to get AIDS.”

The fight against systematic oppression and anti-black racism is also our fight. As is our fight against homophobia, transphobia, heterosexism and HIV-related stigma and discrimination.  
Our work in preventing new HIV infections and supporting those living with HIV involves working with diverse, marginalized communities including diverse groups of women, non-binary folks, and cis and trans gay, bisexual, and queer guys.   

We call for both meaningful engagement with our diverse communities, and concrete actions to build trust between the community and the Toronto Police Services before allowing uniformed members of the service to march in the Pride parade. 
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